BRITISH
COLUMBIA

Fife: 30200-20/L.COP2-05-06

Reference: 103289

August 14, 2013

Mark Digel

Manager, Permitting

Teck Coal Lid.

Suite 1000; 206 9th Ave SE
Calgary AB T2G OR3

Dear Mr. Digel:

On July 19, 2012, at the request of Teck Coal Ltd. (Teck), [ suspended the 180-day time
limit for review of Teck’s Environmental Assessment Certificate Application for the
proposed Line Creek Operations Phase 1l Project (proposed Project). The time limit was
suspended on day 155 in order to allow additional time to resolve water quality related
issues identified by the Ministry of Environment, and to refine the commitment for the
development of a cumulative effects management framework for Teck's operations in
the Elk Valley. :

Effective today, August 14, 2013, as a delegated authority for Section 24(2) of the
Environmental Assessment Act, | have lifted the time limit suspension, and the
application review period has resumed with a maximum 25 days remaining.

If you have any questions related to this letter, please contact me by phone at
250-387-9675 or email at Karen.L.Christie@gov.bc.ca, or Greg Ashcroft, Project
Assessment Officer, by phone at 250-387-1841 or email at Greg.Ashcroft@gov.bc.ca.

Yours truly,

A

Karen Christie
Executive Project Director

A2

Environmental Mailing Address: Location: ‘
Assessment PO Box 9426 Stn Prov Govt 1% & 2™ FI - 836 Yates Street
Office Victoria BC VW gV1 Victoria BC V8W 1L8




CC.

Kevin Podrasky
Teck Coal Ltd.

Greg Ashcroft, Project Assessment Officer
Environmental Assessment Office




